corresp Vancelow



Tulane University Medical Center

Office of the Chancellor 1430 Tulane Avenue New Orleans, Louisiana 70112 (504) 588-5295

December 6, 1989

Henry Blackburn, M.D.
Professor and Director
Division of Epidemiology
School of Public Health
University of Minnesota
611 Beacon Street, S.E.
Minneapolis, Minnesota 55455

Contife

Dear Henry:

Your letter regarding my election to the Institute of Medicine was very much appreciated.

Things have been very busy at Tulane. We have recruited a new Dean of Medicine and a new Chairman of Surgery. There are still vacancies in the deanship of the School of Public Health and the chair in the Department of Medicine. We hope to fill these soon.

I have learned that Bob Kane is stepping down as Dean of the School of Public Health at Minnesota. I guess I am not surprised.

I hope you will stop and say hello the next time you are in New Orleans. I'd love to arrange for you to speak to faculty in both the School of Public Health and the School of Medicine.

Best wishes for a happy holiday season.

Sincerely,

Neal A. Vanselow, M.D.

Chancellor

NAV:jrr